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	Division 5 100th Year Anniversary Ceremony Celebration
On Wednesday, December 19, 2012, I participated in the 100th anniversary celebration of Winston Arthur Division 5 with my wife, Leilia M. Bailey-Leahy, Metro Board Members Richard Katz and Pam O’Connor and our Chief Operations Officer, Frank Alejandro. It was a wonderful event that showcased the history of Division 5, which began as a street car maintenance facility in 1912, and acknowledged the hard work of the men and women who carry on its tradition of excellence today. Our agency received resolutions from the State Senate and other city councils congratulating Division 5 on reaching 100 years. It was an honor to be a part of this event, and I wish all the best to everyone at Division 5 in the coming year. Please click here to view a video from the event as posted on The Source. 
Oh, the Places You’ll Go… with Metro and Metrolink
Avoid paying for parking and crazy traffic by going Metro to the Tournament of Roses or the Rose Bowl Game New Year’s Day. The Metro Gold Line has four station stops near the parade route in Pasadena. Free shuttles to the Rose Bowl leave from the Parsons parking lot located just three blocks from the Gold Line Memorial Park Station. In addition, Metrolink’s San Bernardino Line will provide additional service to help people get to Union Station, where they can connect to the Gold Line. To view the complete story as posted on The Source along with the press release, please click here. 
http://thesource.metro.net/2012/12/19/oh-the-places-youll-go-with-metro-and-metrolink/
Ceiling-Palooza
As part of General Services' Building Renovation project, Metro will begin replacing the ceiling tile system on the 3rd floor to allow better access for maintenance. Please click here to read more about the details regarding Ceiling-Palooza.
Expo Light Rail Line Construction Notice

Utility Relocation
As part of the construction of Phase 2 of the Expo Light Rail Line, work crews will continue with the relocation of several existing utilities currently located along Pico Boulevard, Exposition Boulevard and Sawtelle Boulevard in the City of Los Angeles. The work is being managed and performed by the Expo Phase 2 design-build contractor Skanska- Rados Joint Venture (SRJV), and its subcontractors. Construction work will continue through Friday, May 17, 2013. Work hours are scheduled from 7:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., Monday through Friday and 9:00 p.m.to 6:00 a.m., Sunday through Thursday. To view the complete construction notice, please click here.
http://www.buildexpo.org/pdf_uploads/cons_36ovlimo.pdf
Time Warner Cable Construction Notice
Underground Conduit Relocation
Work Crews for Time Warner Cable, Incorporated will be relocating underground conduit in the City of Los Angeles. The work is being managed by Time Warner Cable, the owner of the cable liens, and will be performed by its subcontractor, Fiber Tel Communications, Incorporated. Construction work will take place on Wednesday, December 26, 2012 through Wednesday, January 9, 2013. Work hours are scheduled from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. Construction activities will take place on Granville Avenue between Olympic Boulevard and Exposition Boulevard south. To view the complete construction notice, please click here.

http://www.buildexpo.org/pdf_uploads/cons_oa8mn5xb1w.pdf 
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